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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 

of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of 

your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the 

evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  

Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member panel 

of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 9 April 2024.  The names 

and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error and 

injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures applicable to 

the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of your 

applications, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your naval 

record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request for a new Armed Forces of the United States Report of 

Transfer or Discharge (DD Form 214) to reflect your grade as Captain, as well as your request that 

your record reflect you were awarded the Presidential Unit Citation (PUC).  The Board considered 

your contention that you were discharged prior to notification of your promotion to Captain, that 

your promotion warrant was lost by movers, and that a new DD Form 214 is required to make burial 

arrangements at a National Cemetery.  You also assert you were discharged prior to issuance of the 

PUC.   

 

Your records reveal you were commissioned a Second Lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps 

Reserves on 8 December 1967, and promoted to First Lieutenant effective 1 February 1969.  On 30 

October 1970, at the expiration of your Active Duty commitment, you were transferred to the Marine 

Corps Reserve.  After you transferred to the Marine Corps Reserve, you were promoted to Captain, 

effective 1 March 1971.  On 24 September 1974, you submitted a  request for resignation.  Your 

resignation was accepted on 6 October 1974, and you were issued an Honorable Discharge 

Certificate.  

 

With regard to your request for a new DD Form 214 reflecting the grade of Captain, the Board noted 

that you were promoted to Captain effective 1 March 1971, after you were released from Active 






